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	P.O. Box 991
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April 28, 2013

Honorable Cathy Giessel
Chair - Senate Resources Committee
Alaska State Senate
(907) 465-3871 


Re: Senate Resolution 5 Chinook salmon bycatch


Dear Senator Giessel and members of the Senate Resource Committee:

The trawl industry is very concerned about the health of the Chinook salmon resource.  We are doing a number of things that will help us better understand and manage bycatch.
· Genetic Analysis of Bycaught Chinook Salmon.
	Our industry has partnered with National Marine Fisheries Service in funding the expanded Chinook salmon genetic research being done at the Alaska Fisheries Science Center - Auke Bay Laboratories in Juneau.  It is very important to know where the salmon are coming from before management decisions are made that could severely impact the trawl industry by putting unnecessary restrictions in place.  The concerns that you have expressed in your resolution are related directly to the health of Chinook salmon returns in Cook Inlet and Western Alaska river systems and there is no evidence to indicate that trawl bycatch in the Gulf of Alaska is the source of those problems. The most recent genetic data shows that the majority of Chinook bycatch is coming from SE Alaska, British Columbia and the Pacific Northwest, with a predominance coming from hatcheries. At next week’s meeting of the NPFMC in Anchorage, the results of the most up-to-date salmon genetics research will be presented under Item C-6 (e) “Update on salmon genetics research”.
· Salmon Excluders
	Extensive work has been undertaken and salmon excluders have proven very successful in the Bering Sea trawl fishery. This technology was developed for the higher horsepower fleet and we are in the process of doing the scientifically focused work needed to modify that technology for use in the lower-horsepower vessels in the Gulf of Alaska.  
	We were successful in obtaining an Exempted Fishing Permit (EFP) for a research project in the Central Gulf of Alaska. This project is starting now and the scientifically validated improvements in excluder technology in the Gulf of Alaska will be put in place as soon as possible.
· 100% Observer Coverage
	The NPFMC has worked for a number of years developing the Restructured Observer program which began this year and we have supported this endeavor. Within this program is the capability of achieving scientifically valid estimations of bycatch by all fleets.  Rather than circumventing the work done by the NPFMC, NMFS and NOAA in establishing this program, concerns about the coverage levels should be directed to the existing program so that appropriate changes can be made within the program.

We Need the Tools!
	In the Gulf of Alaska, the trawl fishery continues to be a race.  There is no opportunity to take careful measures to reduce bycatch when the vessel fishing next to you is simply filling his boat and heading to town regardless of the bycatch.  The North Pacific Fisheries Management Council has already begun the process of creating a new management structure for CGOA trawl fisheries.  A goal of this new program will be to slow the fisheries down which will give vessels the additional time to locate and fish in areas when and where levels of reduced bycatch are located.  Another goal of the program will be to make vessels individually accountable and responsible for their own bycatch. 
	If the Senate wants to have a positive impact on the Chinook salmon resource, we encourage you to ask the North Pacific Fisheries Marine Council to move ahead as quickly as possible with a program that will stop the race for fish and give the trawl industry tools to effectively manage bycatch in the Gulf of Alaska. 


	We fully understand that you feel compelled to “Do Something” to protect the Chinook resource. But simply calling for 50% reductions of the caps of Chinook salmon bycatch in the Bering Sea and Gulf of Alaska without fully analyzing and considering the potential for enormous economic harm to harvesters, processors and fishery dependent communities is not good policy.  We ask you to support true solutions that will fix problems and not create additional problems in the process.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sincerely,
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Robert L. Krueger, Executive Director
Alaska Whitefish Trawlers Association
robert.krueger@alaskawhitefishtrawlers.org
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